Students Outing - cont'd

fun, a special feature each year is the participation by both the mothers and fathers in races. The children will present the winners with awards of prizes handcrafted by themselves at school. These fine items become especially valued prizes for all concerned.

More complete accounts of these two events and some photos will be published in a later issue of the News.

PINEWOOD COURT MEETING

The regular meeting of the Board Members was held on Thursday, June I4th at Pinewood Court with all Board Members present. The Board Members welcomed back Mr. F. Harness who just returned from a one months tour in Europe with his wife.

The Administrator reported on a meeting held in Toronto with the architect engineers and director, Mr. Crawford in regards to the Birchwood Terrace project. Present guidelines laid down for everyone to follow were outlined and priority is to be given to the replacing of the heat ing unit as soon as possible, and this will be tendering in one weeks time.

Following this the elevator will be installed.

There will be some changes necessary to bring the building up to standards required by the Fire Marshall, and the architect has been asked to bring in prices on each item. It was agreed by the Board and the Department that they should consider the hiring of a Maintenance Supervisor whose services are required right now to maintain the building and equipment that is in it. This position will be advertised in all District newspapers.

Accounts for March and April totalling \$89,000 for Pinewood Court were passed as well as accounts for Terrace Bay for March and April totalling \$3,000.

Doctor McCausland from Terrace Bay was appointed as Home Physician of Birchwood Terr-

NOTE OF APPRECIATION

Hazel and Joe Morgan of Terrace Bay wish to express sincere appreciation to our many friends and associates who gathered in Marathon on Friday, June 8th to wish us the best upon retirement, and for the cards, telegrams, phone calls and letters from those unable to attend. We extend an invitation to all to visit us (and our bar) at Surprise Lake.

ace as of June I, 1973.

Mrs. Wendy Kirkpatrick was appointed Supervisor of Services as of June II, 1973.

The Board endorsed Senior Citizens' Week
June 17-23. District residents are asked to
visit Pinewood Court and Birchwood Terrace
during this week. An open house will be held
on Friday afternoon June 22, with a wine and
cheese party at Pinewood Court. This is sponsored by the Residents Council, Pinewood Court
and they will be interested in seeing relatives and friends from the district attend.

A number of staff members and two Board Members were authorized to attend the Home for the Aged Convention in Toronto on September I6-I9, I973.

Unemployment Insurance Cheques for the Thun-der Bay district will shortly be issued from the payment centre at Winnipeg, Mr. G.R. Hastings, Unemployment Insurance Commission Distri-ct Manager, stated today.

The changeover will take place June 18, at which time the payment centre at Belleville will cease to issue cheques for unemployed persons in Thunder Bay District. cont'd pg.8

TENDERS FOR PAINTING

Tenders for painting the following will be accepted by the Schreiber-Terrace Bay District Roman Catholic Separate School Board until 5 p.m., June 22nd.

ST. MARTIN'S SCHOOL - TERRACE BAY, ONT. (exterior painting)

PRINCIPAL'S RESIDENCE

(complete interior painting of 474 Superior Street).

Complete details may be obtained from:

Y. Beauparlant, Schreiber or

M. Nicol, Terrace Bay.

Lowest or any tender not necessarily accepted.

Mrs. G. Mullins, Secretary-Treasurer

THE MCCAUSLAND HOSPITAL NEEDS A CLEANER-ORDERLY

(Tues.-Sat. 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.)

Will perform various housekeeping, orderly & stock room duties. Must be experienced in cleaning but will train for other duties. For more information including salary and employee benefits please contact:

V.A. MAZZONE, ADMINISTRATOR 825-3695